
NYSFAAA EXECUTIVE MEETING MINUTES
October 21, 2008

Buffalo , NY

(OFFICIAL )

Council: Kerry Lubold, Heather McDonnell, Nancy Teodecki, Pat Arcuri,  Earl Trethway, Tom Dalton, Gina Soliz, Cindy Kohlman, Curt Guame, Lynn Chilson,  Maria Barlaam.   

Absent: Nancy Brewer, Maria DeInnocentiis
Incoming Council Members:  Howard Leslie, Jackie Darquea, Wayne Harewood
Absent: Claire Jacobi

State Chairs:  Kathy Michalski, Dan Hunter, Debra Evans, Robert Zasso

HESC :  Jennifer Dwire

Guests:  Katrina DelGrosso, John Smith, Dan Robinson

Meeting Called to Order, 9:05 AM -Heather McDonnell

Heather thanked all for changing their schedules to arrive earlier at the conference for this meeting. Introductions around the table. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT-  Nancy Teodecki

MOTION : To waive the reading of the minutes. P. Arcuri/ G.Soliz 

MOTION  APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.
September 15-16 minutes were distributed prior to meeting.  One correction received. 

MOTION: To approve minutes of  September 15-16 with correction. 

M. Barlaam/E. Trethway.  MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

Secretary’s Committees

Website Communications: Nancy for Ideta Daniel, chair (full report in addendum)

· Update on question from prior meeting: ATAC is unable to offer a ‘drop-down list’ when new members are selecting their institution. Per coding protocols there are limits for the number of items. The limit can be expanded to a few hundred items but NYSFAAA institutional list has over 800.

            Question: can the institutional list be separated into regions, so that a member        

            would first select their region and only those institutions in that respective 

            region would be listed? Nancy will follow-up with Ideta.

· Opinion page language reviewed with council.

· A member notified Nancy that the sender’s e-mail address no longer listing ‘automatically’ when sending a message. This has been resolved. 

· NY BUZZ: we needed to add an extra “Z” to BUZZ since we had received communication that there is a sports team using the name NY BUZZ. 

School Outreach- Kathy Michalski, co-chair (full report in addendum) 

· Workshop plans moving along. Map was sent to Ideta to post on website. Regions are targeting the High Schools with the Free Lunch program per the requirements of the College Access Challenge Grant (CACG).

· Question from council: why is funding funneling thru HESC versus NYSFAAA for the workshops? Given the timing of HESC receiving the CACG funds, the funding for the 2008 workshops will be administered by HESC. All bills will be sent to Kathy first and she will forward them to HESC.

· For subsequent workshops, NYSFAAA will need to submit an RFP for the funding. This can be a six-month process.

TREASURER’S REPORT- Tom Dalton

Financial reports distributed. Revenue sharing has been distributed. We have a comfortable level of cash on hand. 

MOTION: To accept the Treasurer’s report. M. Barlaam/L. Chilson. 

MOTION  APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

TREASURER’S COMMITTEES
Professional  Ethics & Standards– Howard Leslie

Question from membership on oversight- members are requesting a contact person. Will there be an advisory board or does the Governance Committee, or the Ethics Committee, oversee? Council discussion: the Governance Committee should oversee.

MOTION: Move the Professional Ethics & Standards Committee under the Governance Committee. C. Guame/P. Arcuri

Friendly Amendment: Move the Professional Ethics & Standards Committee as a sub-committee of the Governance Committee. Friendly amendment accepted.

MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

MOTION: For Council to adopt the Statement of Principles as brought forth by the Professional Ethics & Standard Committee. T. Dalton/E. Trethway.

MOTION  APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

Howard has re-signed as Chair of this committee due to his upcoming term of 2nd VP. Curt will contact existing committee members with these updates.

FINANCE AND BUDGET- Tom Dalton

Tom is meeting with Wayne and Curt at conference for transition procedures.

He also plans to meet with Regional Treasurers at conference. The 2007/2008 audit review has started.

2nd VICE PRESIDERT COMMITTEES 

NOVICE TRAINING : Maria Barlaam 

A Novice Training Project was presented to council: to have more that one Novice training per year in order to assist those colleges who cannot send all their staff to the annual June Novice workshop. 

· The project will be a pilot with Monroe College. 

· Training will be a 2-day session. Institutions would cover the costs of the trainer’s accommodations. $300 fee for ‘module’ gives NYSFAAA  income.

· Question from council: Will this replace the Novice session at the conference? The Novice session offering is at the discretion of each conference committee.

· Question: Can other schools attend the pilot training at Monroe College? No, the training will be customized for each institution. Schools would request the training for their institution. We should have an adequate number of trainers since ‘ training the trainers’ has been an ongoing basis.

· For the name of Pilot- a request that ‘Novice’ be removed from project title.
The pilot will move forward with Monroe College.

CONFERENCE 2008- Gina Soliz, Program Co-chair

Welcomed everyone and we’re ready to go!

CONFERENCE 2009- Robert Zasso, Co-chair

· Targeting 350 attendees; $350 Registration fee; Budget  $122,000. 

· Cancelled block of rooms at one overflow hotel given current numbers of conference attendees. 

· Working on program and Keynote speaker.

1st VICE PRESIDENT’S COMMITTEES 

All committees reported by Angela Van Dekker:

AWARDS:  Kathy Flaherty, Chair (full report in addendum)

Many nominations received and a few challenges this year.

MEMBERSHIP: (full report in addendum) 

· 991 renewed for 2008/2009; up 200+ from September meeting report.

· Statewide training, as well as each region’s efforts to increase membership, 

            brought in many new members. 

· Extension : category set-up for those 2007 membership extension- institution name “EXTDW’. 

· Paula at ATAC will do the auto update for the lifetime members.

Angela received letters from the following to be considered for membership:

1-Gary Carpenter, C.P.A.- letter of introduction read.  Follow-up discussion based on the information received.

MOTION To accept Gary Carpenter, CPA as Associate Member. 

K. Lubold/ P. Arcuri.   3 Ayes, 6 Nays, 1 abstention. MOTION FAILS.

2-Student Lending Analytics

MOTION: To accept Student Loan Analytics as Associate Member.

 K.Lubold/G. Soliz.  MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

3- Planet Tuition (Maureen Fitzgerald): Angela just received request and not enough information to present. She will send more information to council for vote at a future meeting. 

MENTORING COMMITTEE: Dan Hunter, co-chair

2 more members joined.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT & COMMITTEES

President-Elect  - Curt Guame

EASFAA report (Full report in Addendum).

· Increase in verification especially at community colleges. Survey going out for member’s support. There will be training at 4 sites in NYS.

· Curt asked Heather, in her role as Past President, to be the EASFAA representative for the first year of his office. Per the Policy & Procedures Manual  the President assumes this role at the June retreat during the first year of office.

Updates:

Council meetings
Conference calls
December 9, 2008 : Officers 9:00 AM, Full council 10:00 AM

April 7, 2009: Officers  9:00 AM  

April 14, 2009: Full Council  9:00 AM

Actual Meetings 

February 9-10, 2009  (Albany): Council on the 9th, Legislative Forum on the 10th
June Retreat (site TBA) 24-26, 2009:  Council, Regional Chairs, Committee Chairs.

An Organizational chart with a few changes to reporting structure was distributed.  

SCHOLARSHIP- Debra Evans, co-chair (full report in addendum) 

· Nominations for scholarships and donations are down.

· Question from council on the call for nominations- why is the essay necessary & can timing of solicitations be earlier? Essay gives a ‘personal face’, lists goals, background, overcoming obstacles. This assists the committee in their selection. Committee would like to start the process earlier if possible.

· Council member comment: would like to see winners present at conference to add that personal touch. Committee was trying to keep expenses down but will pursue; perhaps invite a ‘local’ winner.  A suggestion: put profile in webletter.

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS: Heather reported for J. Vallee, co-chair

Christine Sears has resigned as co-chair. Bill Cavin has accepted as Co-chair.

Heather reported that Joe Frye was to present the SLATE regulations at Board of Regents on October 20. She has not heard outcome yet.

OLD BUSINESS: NONE

NEW BUSINESS:

P&P Manual Update: N. Teodecki has updated P&P manual with changes to-date and sent to ATAC for posting. However, more updates are needed: 

· Some committees have ‘reports to’ in their description although the reporting structure has been removed from the manual. 

· The change in the company for our Conference Call service. 

· Annual Report is no longer distributed via hard copy. 

MOTION: To accept the changes as outlined by the Secretary. 

C. Kohlman/K. Lubold.  MOTION APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.

Presentation: Curt presented to Heather  a personal ‘thank you’ on behalf of council for her service.

MOTION TO ADJOURN. K. Lubold 11:35 AM. 

ADDENDUM

AWARDS COMMITTEE- K. Flaherty. chair

The awards committee does not have a major update at this time. This is the busy season for the awards committee. They met to select the 2008 Award recipients. They are currently preparing the presentations for the state and regional recognition. This year was certainly interesting for the committee as there were many options to consider.

PRESIDENT ELECT REPORT- C. Gaume 

  EASFAA EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING- 10/5/2008 – 10/7/2008

Nominations – EASFAA will be seeking nominations for the offices of President Elect and Treasurer this year.

Awards – Ex Council approved of a special award, The Life Time Achievement Award for Sammy Rivera who recently passed away.

Treasurers Report – A report was not able to be given because the EASFAA Treasurer’s computer died.  However, it was reported that as of August 2008 there was $640,000 in the Investment accounts.  A revenue goal of $195,000 is budgeted for the Development & Sponsorship Committee and to date they have raised $91,000.  The Treasurer said that EASFAA is going to QuickBooks.  

Community College Task Force – The Community College community is preparing to reach out to the membership of EASFAA to identify issues of concern to this segment of our financial aid community.  Most immediately, a survey will go out shortly to the membership, and with the assistants of State Representatives, to their state associations as well, on an issue of growing concern, namely, the apparent dramatic increase in the numbers and percent of students selected for verification.  While community college have indicated the most significant increases, other sectors are reporting these increases as well.  

Leadership Development – EASFAA will be sponsoring a Leadership Symposium in February.  This symposium will be comprised of members who are not currently involved in the leadership of EASFAA.  The goal will be to encourage excitement among the attendees about the benefits of volunteering as well as to provide them with the tools they need to feel comfortable to volunteer.

Conference 2009 – This year’s conference is being held at the Omni Shoreham Hotel in Washington, DC from May 17th – 20th.  The conference committee has a 550 room guarantee (originally 700) with a contract stipulation that they must meet 70% of the room block (385 rooms each night).  The charity will focus on helping students in inner city DC schools.  To date they have received 47 session proposals through the EASFAA website.  Thirty five sessions came from only 5 sources (banks & guarantee agencies).  This is not a positive ratio, and the committee will continue to reach out to get proposals from members.  With that said, they have a potential commitment for 25 other sessions: 10-Department of Education, 1-Leadership Committee, 1-Community College Committee, 4-Multi-Cultural Committee, 7-Graduate/Professional Committee, and 2-Federal Relations.  The committee is working on several leads for keynote speakers.

Vendor Relations – Advertising solicitations for the EASFAA Quarterly Connection and for EASFAA webpage have been sent out.  This offered one year of advertising in the newsletter for $2,000 and a banner ad on the webpage for $1,100.  Their goal is to raise $25,000 for the year and to-date they have $12,500.  They will be having ads in their Conference program also.

Federal Relations – The objectives of the committee include: forwarding articles from NASFAA’s Daily News to the membership, organize Hill visits during EASFAA Conference in May, develop two sessions for the conference (one to prepare people for a visit to the Hill), create a Reauthorization resource page on the EASFAA website, and to have a committee member at each of the two Department of Education hearings on Reauthorization in the EASFAA region.

Training – Fall NASFAA/EASFAA Training will take place at three sites within New York.  The topic is entitled “Aspects of Student Eligibility” and the New York trainers are Michael McGraw and John View.  The sites are: St. Lawrence University (November 5th), Genesee Community College (November 18th), Adelphi University (December 16th).   We are still looking for a fourth site in the Albany area.  Registration for the training is now available at the EASFAA website.

NASFAA Update – Phil Day, NASFAA President is having monthly conference calls across the country with up to 35 people on each call.  NASFAA broke off its relations as partner for College Goal Sunday.  It is NASFAA’s intention to approach the topic of access to college from a year long project as opposed to the one day approach.  The new partner for College Goal Sunday is the YMCA.  Dr. Day is visiting some of the larger state conferences, including New York to conduct his “National Conversation”   The goal is to have a NASFAA position paper on access to higher education prepared within 100 days after the general election.  

Site Selection for NASFAA/EASFAA – NASFAA will be in EASFAA region for the 2011 year.  The three possible cities under consideration are: Baltimore, Philadelphia, and Boston.   NASFAA’s preference is Boston.  EASFAA needs to make a site selection for the 2011 year in Puerto Rico.  Jaime Cruz the representative from Puerto Rico made the recommendation to combine the EASFAA conference with the state conference in Puerto Rico.  Puerto Rico gets approximately 500 attendees at their conference but the only charge is an $80 conference fee.  As much as many people were intrigued by the proposal, there were many concerns that were raised.  

Electronic Initiatives – Twenty one job announcements have been posted this year and 15 since EASFAA began charging a $100 fee (10 paid to date).  The committee is updating all of the EASFAA Council member information.  They are implementing an Events Item Management Module. 

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE- D. Evans, Co-chair

· Conference Golf outing organized by Bill Cavin & Chris Constable produced $500 income for scholarship; plan to make this an annual event.

· Donations are down: only 1 corporate donation plus a few individuals total less than $3000. Would like to entertain proposals to increase revenue:

· Shirts sold last year covered the cost, so any subsequent sale is profit.

· Bring back Silent Auction: one idea- each region bring gift basket that represents their area.

SCHOOL OUTREACH COMMITTEE- K. Michalski, Co-chair

This has been a very challenging couple of months.  We were unsure what funding would be available for the workshops; chairpersons having a hard time finding locations with limited resources.  NYSHESC received the College Access Grant and we are able to receive funding for our workshops through this grant.  All locations are booked in HESC’s name.  All bills will be sent to me and I will in turn send them to Linda Bridgewater at HESC for payment.  All workshops can run the same as they did last year.  

I have attached the counselor workshop sites map to this report.  The workshops are running from November 4 through December 12.  The map will be posted to the NYSFAAA website.  

Each chairperson has received a list of free lunch program high schools that need to be targeted for their workshops and the NT4CM topics that should be covered:

    FAFSA Update, State Update,  FAFSA4caster, Academic Competitive Grant,

    Searching for Scholarships, Applying for Financial Aid

WEBSITE COMMUNICATIONS- I. Daniel, Chair

Membership question: for the list of institutions, can it  be only a drop- down list, and not allow a new member to type in the name of their institution?  This has caused duplication issues if the member entered the name of their college a little differently than what is already in the system. ATAC: To comply with standard recommended coding protocols, drop-down lists should be limited in general to 20 items. There are occasions where this has been exceeded to list countries of the world, which are numbered at 265. The NYSFAAA institution list, however is 865 which is too extensive for a drop-down list. 
 

The only time that a person gets the option to type in the name of their institution is when they indicate that their institution is "not specified". Indicating this would mean that the person has checked the list and has not found their institution on the list. When they type in their institution name, that notification is sent to the membership chair. The institution is not entered into the database - that can only be done by the membership chair after she/he has approved the new institution. The membership chair would need to check the institution name entered by the person to make sure it is not a similar version of an institution that already exists. If it is, the person can be assigned the institution number already in the database. If not, the new institution can be added by the membership chair. No one can proceed through the membership application process without having a valid institution in the database. The membership chair is notified of any new institution requests when a person indicates an institution that is not on the list.
Opinion Page-
The "opinion page" will be for members only and will be a "secure" page. Also, the name will not be attached to the Opinion. 

Disclaimer for page: "Opinions expressed in this section are those of the author/contributor and not necessarily those of NYSFAAA or any of its representatives. All the information appearing on these pages is provided without any representation or warranty whatsoever, whether expressed or implied and no liability pertaining thereto will attach to NYSFAAA.
FAQ page-
Question:   Do you keep a list or archive of the questions and answers/responses that you get?  
ATAC:  We have an ongoing list of standard questions related to website issues (how to retrieve username/password, common error questions, etc.).  We can go ahead and set up an FAQ page with our info. 

New Report-

To have "Current Members - by Email" as another report on the Administrative Rosters ATAC: request completed as of 10/8 
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